

30 June 2022

## **Shekhar Mehta**

President, 2021-22 Rotary International

C +1-224-307-9439 T +1-847-866-3235 F +1-847-328-4101 shekhar.mehta@rotary.org

## Dear friends:

As the year comes to a close, I want to thank you for all of your contributions and hard work this year on our Empowering Girls initiative.

Over a year ago, when we first began considering who would serve as ambassador for this initiative, it was clear that these positions could have far-reaching impact. You have been our eyes and ears as we implement this initiative within our districts and regions. The organization depends on your expertise, engagement, and efforts on these matters.

You represent some of the best aspects of Rotary—our diversity across so many different backgrounds, internationalities, and professional skillsets. I sincerely hope that you enjoyed serving this year to apply your unique skills and talents to benefit our beloved organization.

Thank you for all you have invested in this initiative and helping *Serve to Change Lives* this year.

Warm regards,

Shekhar Mehta

Shelihar hellin

President, Rotary International, 2021-22